I am contacting you in support of House Bill 5716
that will eliminate the Legislative Committee that is
now put in place to establish a Legislative
Committee that oversees the Building Commission
and the steps it takes to adopt the building and
other codes. I have been told, since I have had
this bill introduced, that this process is a violation
of the separation of powers. The state cannot first
appoint individuals to a commission and then
oversee that what they have done is correct.

This also puts in place another hurdle that the
adoption of our building and other codes have to
surmount to be put into law.

I thank you for your support of this bill.
Respectfully,

Lou Petrucci



